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In This Issue: 
 28th Annual Conference  

òLiving Well With Brain Injuryó 
 

Wilderness Resort, Wisconsin Dells, WI  

May 2 -3, 2015  

 
Register by April 10, 2016,  

to avoid a late fee.  
 

See Page 8 for details.  

 
Chip In for Brain Injury  

June 20, 2016  

at Western Lakes Golf Club, Pewaukee, WI  

$125/golfer  

Includes: Lunch, 18 Holes, Appetizers &  Dinner  

4-Person Scramble  
 

  10:00 am  Registration/Lunch  
  11:30 am  Shotgun Start  
    4:30 pm  Happy Hour  
    6:00 pm  Dinner & Program  

 
***********  

Raffles Ŀ Silent Auction Ŀ & More  
Sponsorship Opportunities  

Dinner -Only Pricing Available  

Online registration opening in April 2016  

register.biaw.org  
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Executive Directorõs Message 
BIAW Mission Statement  

The prevention of brain  

injury and the full   

participation in  life for   

individuals with brain  injury  

 

2015-2016 
Board of Directors 

 

Mike Klug, President 
Kevin Pasqua, Vice-President 
Perry Schroeder, Treasurer 
Jan Heinitz, Secretary 
Audrey Nelson 
Kelly Kjell 
Bob Babel 
Jackie Kuhl 
 
Staff: 
Karl Curtis, Executive Director 
Mike Mohr, Intern 
 
Newsletter Editors: 
Karl Curtis 
 
Contributing Writers: 
Karl Curtis 
Mike Mohr 
 
Published by: 
Brain Injury Alliance of Wisconsin 
6409 Odana Road, Ste. 1H 
Madison, WI  53719 
1-262-790-9660 
1-608-206-6426  
admin@biaw.org 
www.biaw.org 

I have been with the Brain Injury Alliance or 

Wisconsin for three months now, and I find 

myself most of the way around the learning 

curve. Much of my first two months was 

spent learning the basics of the organization 

and then moving our office to Madison. While 

there are still things to learn, I feel as if I am 

ready to hit the ground and run in 2016. 

 

The board and I have been busy mapping out plans for the BIAW. 

Iôll give you a rough outline here, with information on many of 

these items to be found elsewhere in this newsletter. 

 

¶ We want to have an excellent conference in May. Weôd love to 

see you there. 

¶ Weôre reconnecting with our support groups. You can see 

reports from several groups in this newsletter. 

¶ We want to offer more educational opportunities, particularly 

regional events. 

¶ We want to connect with our government officials to advocate 

for  those with brain injuries, caregivers and service providers. 

¶ We want to revitalize and relaunch the PlaySmart concussion 

awareness program. 

¶ We want to streamline our membership program. 

¶ We will extend the state-wide reach of the BIAW 

 

I hope you are as excited as we are about the direction of the 

BIAW. Be sure to contact us and let us know what you are 

thinking. 

     Karl Curtis  

Executive Director 

 
Website Improvements 

www.biaw.org 

 
Our website is improving. Please be patient while we work to serve you better.  

Patron Member,  
Jan Heinitz,  
in honor of   
Christine Guild 
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News From The BIAW Office, by Karl Curtis  

New Intern at BIAW 
 
The Brain Injury Alliance of Wiscon-
sin is pleased to welcome Mike Mohr 
to the staff as an intern. Mike will be 
working with the BIAW through May 
of this year. 
 
Mike is a graduate student at the Uni-
versity of WisconsinïMadison.  He 
will complete his masterôs degree in 
Rehabilitation Psychology this 
May.  Previously, Mike was a litiga-
tion attorney with Perkins Coie LLP, 
focusing his practice on patent litiga-
tion.   
  
Mikeôs interest in rehabilitation psychology stems from his 
fascination with psychology and his personal passion for disa-
bility advocacy.  In high school Mike incurred a spinal cord 
injury from a diving accident and has been paralyzed from the 
shoulders down ever since.  He enjoys opportunities to raise 
awareness for and improve the lives of people with all types of 
disabilities. 
 

The Brain Injury Alliance of 
Wisconsin seeks your feedback 
 
The staff and board of directors at the BIAW would like to 
reach out to our friends throughout the state of Wisconsin (and 
beyond) in an effort to better serve the brain injury community. 
Please take some time to offer us feedback on the items below. 
You can e-mail your thoughts and ideas to info@biaw.org. 
 

Legislative Advocacy 
 
Now that the BIAW office has moved to Madison, the staff has 
begun to reach out to Wisconsinôs elected officials to advocate 
for the needs of the brain injury community. We are becoming 
involved by supporting causes, writing letters, making phone 
calls, and speaking directly to government officials at all avail-
able forums. 
 
In just the last month we have been in contact with state legis-
lators regarding the need for police and first responders to have 
brain injury awareness training and proposed legislation to 
provide a licensing process for post-acute brain injury recovery 
and rehabilitation centers.  
 
We realize this is only the tip of the iceberg. 
 
The needs of the brain injury community are many, and they 
are also unique. This may be the most important point when 
advocating for people with brain injury. We need our elected 
officials and public servants to know the issues and obstacles 
those with brain injuries face and create solutions that meet the 
needs or our community. One size does not fit all. 
 

The key to success is a targeted approach. With this in mind, we 
ask you to share your ideas about the areas of greatest need in 
Wisconsin. Where are the gaps in the system? How can services 
be improved?  
 
Please submit your thoughts, ideas and your stories to in-
fo@biaw.org. The BIAW will use your suggestions to craft a 
legislative agenda that will benefit us all. 
 
Alone, we are but one voice, but together, we will be heard. 
 

Help Fill Our Support Packets 
 
Among the goals of the BIAW board of directors is the develop-
ment of an information package to be provided to all head trau-
ma patients and families at the time they first arrive at a hospital. 
The idea is to provide any support and information possible to 
assist families during this trying time. 
 
We are hoping to rely on your advice to help us fill these pack-
ages. Based on your experience as a survivor, family member, or 
health care professional, what would be the best items to fill this 
resource package? Would it be information on care facilities? 
Some other type of information you found particularly useful? 
Gifts or literature to offer emotional support? Snacks? 
 
Have a suggestion? Please send your ideas to info@biaw.org. 
 

Simplified Membership  
 
The board of directors at the Brain Injury Alliance of Wisconsin 
has decided to simplify the membership process in 2016, thereby 
giving the office staff more time to focus on serving the mem-
bers. Beginning this spring, all BIAW memberships will come 
due at the same time. In the past, memberships came due de-
pending on the month a member joined, requiring BIAW staff to 
keep track of membership renewals on a monthly basis. 
 
Beyond the timing, very little will change. Membership levels 
will be: 
Individual Levelð$35 
Family Levelð$50 
Professional Levelð$100 
Patron Levelð$200 
Corporate Levelð$500 
Benefactor Levelð$750 
Founder Levelð$1,000 or more 
 
Of course if you want to join right now or take care of your 
membership renewal early, you are more than welcome to do so. 
You can join online at BIAW.org (use the donate tab and go to 
membership) or simply send a check to: 
 
BIAW 
6409 Odana Road, Ste. 1H 
Madison, WI 53719 
 
An Alliance needs allies, and we would be very grateful to have 
your support! 
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Correspondence from our Support Groups  

óGlad They Cameô in Janesville 

 
ñIôm so glad I came,ò are some of my favorite words to 
hear. As facilitator of the Rock County Brain Trauma 
Support Group, I often receive calls from people who 
are lost and scared because they are experiencing a 
major life trauma. They or someone they love has a 
brain injury. My heart breaks because I know the 
difficult road that lies ahead. I also know that the road is 
made a little easier with the support of people who have 
already traveled this path. I encourage them to attend 
our support group. When someone attends our group 
and no longer feels alone, you see their hope and faith 
strengthen. If we are being honest, we can see how 
attitude contributes to the quality of onesô life.  
 
Attending a group and discussing difficult topics can be 
challenging. It is especially difficult if you are someone 
who tends to be private about your feelings. However, 
there is a reason support groups continue to exist and 
that is because they work.  Everyoneôs experience with 
brain injury is different, but there is 
much more that is common than you 
would think. It is our human 
condition. People need to feel 
welcome, connected, understood, and 
validated. Oftentimes we just need to 
be reassured that these feelings, 
difficulties, and struggles are normal. 
We also need to see that life exists 
after brain injury. I greatly appreciate 
attendees who have been coming for 
five, 10 and 20+ years. What they share is priceless to 
those just starting on this road or experiencing a setback.  
 
Our group is simple. We meet the 2nd Tuesday of each 
month from 6 p.m. to 7 p.m. at Community 

Connections/Catholic Charities in Janesville. We 
welcome anyone who has experienced any type of brain 
trauma as well as caregivers, friends and loved ones. 
Oftentimes we talk about what has been going on over 

the past month. When we have new attendees, 
we share brain injury stories to get to know 
one another. People offer advice, support and 
comfort. A few times per year, we have guest 
speakers who talk to us about a variety of 
topics relating to brain injury and how to live 
with it successfully. We have an Annual 
Family Picnic in June and our Holiday 
Potluck in December. These two events have 
the largest turnout. I am sure the delicious 
food has something to do with it, but I also 

see that people just want to enjoy each otherôs 
company.  
 
I clearly remember the first time I attended the Rock 
County Brain Trauma Support Group. I had very little 
experience with brain injury, but I was now taking over 
the role as facilitator. At that time, in 2011, the group 
had existed for 27 years. I was afraid I would not fit in 
or that I would not have much to offer. I was wrong. I 
felt so welcome! At that point, I knew I made the right 
choice to begin supporting those with brain injuries.  I 
was then, and still am, ñso glad I came!ò 
 
 
Brenda Bostwick, BA, CBIS 
Brain Injury Consultant 
Case Manager ï Developmental Disability Counseling 
Catholic Charities | 2020 E. Milwaukee St. #9 | Janesville, 
WI 53545 
P: (608) 752-4993 | F: (608) 752-9699 | 
catholiccharitiesofmadison.org 

When someone at-
tends our group 

and no longer feels 
alone, you see their 

hope and faith 
strengthen.  



5 

BIAW NEWS Ŀ WINTER 2015-16 

(continued from page 4)   From our Support Groups  

Diverse Group,  
Great Discussion in Appleton 
 
As a new facilitator for the Brain Injury Support Group 
in Appleton, I have had the pleasure of getting to know 
our group members over the last few months. We have a 
wide range of members at our meetings: some original 
members who have been a part of the group since it 
began over 20 years ago, some new members who have 
recently joined; many individuals who have had a brain 
injury, and some family members. With such a diverse 
group, there is great discussion among members and 
they are able to provide needed comfort and support to 
one another. We also share many laughs and know how 
to have fun together!  
 
At our September 2015 meeting, we spent time 
discussing common interests and goals for future 
meetings. The group came up with a great list of ideas 
for meeting topics and speakers.  Based on the groupôs 
input, we put together a schedule of guest speakers and 
are looking forward to hearing from a representative 
from LearningRx about their ñbrain trainingò program at 
our January meeting. We also have Dr. Linda Dejmek 
scheduled to talk about visual rehab for brain injuries in 
March and Dr. Stephanie Long, a doctor of audiology, 
scheduled to speak in May. On the months that we do 
not have guest speakers, we separate into survivor and 
family member groups for discussion and support.  
 
Our Brain Injury Support Group is dedicated to 
providing a comfortable environment for conversation 
and support for individuals who have survived a brain 
injury and their family members/supporters. Meetings 
are typically held the fourth Monday of every month 
from 6:00-7:30 pm at St. Elizabeth Hospital (1506 S. 
Oneida Street, Appleton). We welcome new members to 
join us.  
 
We are looking forward to a great year! 
 
Ashley Gustafson 
ashley@soarfoxcities.com 
(920) 731-9831, x111 

Wausau Group Open to New 
Guests and Speakers 
 
The Wausau Area Brain Injury Support Group meets the 
second Wednesday of each month at 6:30 pm at Aspirus 
Wausau Hospital.  Founded over 20 years ago, the group 
is open to brain injury survivors, family members, 
caregivers and friends.  Participation in the group 
provides opportunities for support, socialization and 
education.  Members are encouraged to ask questions and 
share concerns as well as provide suggestions and 
feedback about their own experiences.  We are always 
looking for guests to speak about issues related to brain 
injury or other topics of interest.  There is no fee to 
attend.  Contact Lea Ratajczyk at 715-847-2826 or 
lea.ratajczyk@aspirus.org with questions. 
 

New Attendees in Frederic 
 
On Friday, January 8th, I had three new people come to 
the head injury support group. This meeting was a unique 
because it was a head injury meeting and a grief meeting. 
One woman  had her niece and daughter die in a car 
accident. A young father, who also had a car accident and 
his wife also came to the meeting. I let them know that the 
head injury meetings are scheduled for second Friday of 
every month at 2 p.m. to 3:30 p.m at Frederic Public 
Library. The lady and young couple put the time and dates 
in their cellphones. They all shook my hand and said they 
were happy they came the meeting.  
 
Our meeting place is a small conference room in the back 
of Frederic Public Library. I also have resources with the 
Polk County Government Center, ADRC, DRW, and Day 
Friends. I got permission from Frederic Public Library for 
brain injury awareness booth the month of March.  
 
I met Karen Krouch and Jerry Barker. I was involved in 
Burnett County head injury support group from 2008 to 
2012. In 2012 both Karen and Jerry resigned as 
facilitators, I said I would take over the support group. 
Karen Krouch gave me a lot of brain injury materials she 
had.   
Julie Martin 



6 

BIAW NEWS Ŀ WINTER 2015-16 

This March, in recognition of Brain Injury Awareness Month, Brain Injury Alliance of Wisconsin (BIAW) 
joins a nationwide network of state brain injury organizations with the United States Brain Injury Alliance 
(USBIA) to spread the word and raise awareness about brain injury prevention, recognition, and 
response. 
 
According to the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), an estimated 2.5 million individuals 
experience a traumatic brain injury (TBI) each year. Of those individuals, 50,000 die, 280,000 are 
hospitalized, and 2.2 million are treated and released from an emergency department. 
 
Despite these facts and figures, brain injury remains a ñhidden epidemic.ò 
 
During the month of March the BIAW encourages everyone to help spread the word about brain injury. 
Here are a few suggestions for action: 
 
¶ Write a letter to the editor of your local newspaper alerting people to Brain Injury Awareness Month 
(the BIAW will send you a sample letter if you e-mail info@biaw.org). 

¶ Contact your local television and radio stations and ask them to do a story on brain injury. Volunteer 
to appear on air to tell your story of be the subject of an interview. 

¶ Contact your elected officials to support the Youth Sports Concussion Act presently before congress, 
and also to raise your voice in support of future brain injury awareness and legislation 

¶ Attend a brain injury support group in your area. A listing can be found at biaw.org.  
¶ Make a donation to the Brain Injury Alliance of Wisconsin so we can continue to advocate on behalf 
of brain injury survivors, caregivers and professionals throughout the state. 
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Concussions are Only Part of the Brain Injury Story  

The following op-ed appeared in the Madison Capital Times on 
Saturday, Feb. 6. A shorter version appeared in the Janesville 
Gazette on Monday, Feb. 1. 
 
By Karl Curtis, Executive Director 
Brain Injury Alliance of Wisconsin 
 
   Like many other Wisconsinites, I followed the Packersô season 
until the bitter end, and I will keep watching football through the 
Super Bowl. As I have watched this yearôs NFL playoffs unfold, 
however, I have noticed a change in the way football is played. 
The fearsome violence of the game, including brutal collisions 
that in my youthful playing days would inspire coaches to 
scream ñgood hit!ò, has been tamped down in the name of safety. 
  Football, a sport replete with broken bones, dislocated joints 
and torn ligaments, has been curbed by the danger of 
concussions. In my view from the office of the Brain Injury 
Alliance of Wisconsin, that is a good thing, but while the 
increased focus on concussions in all sports and the recently 
released movie ñConcussionò have helped shine a light on this 
all-to-common affliction, it is important to remember 
concussions do not happen only on playing fields and skating 
rinks. You can get a concussion, and a bad one at that, by 
slipping on the ice in your driveway, tripping over a chair in a 
crowded restaurant, or even if you get knocked in the noggin by 
a misguided snowball. A concussion can happen any time 
someone experiences a blow to the head. 
  A person with a concussion might experience memory loss, 
dizziness, headaches, or sensitivity to light among other 
symptoms. These symptoms can last a day, a week, or months 
depending on the severity of the injury. 
  It is also important to note that a concussion is the most 
common form of brain injury, but it is the mildest form. While a 
concussion can be very bad, things can get much worse. 
   More severe brain injuries fall into one of two categories. 
Traumatic brain injuries (TBI) result from some type of blunt 
force trauma to the head. A TBI might result from a car accident 
or a gunshot wound, but it can also be caused by something far 
less dramatic such as a tumble down the stairs or a low-speed 
fall from a bicycle. 
  The second category is acquired brain injuries (ABI). An ABI 
is an injury we would ascribe to ñnatural causesò such as a stroke 
or a tumor in the brain. 
   Perhaps what is most insidious about brain injuries, both 
TBI and ABI, is they know no bounds. If you look up from 
your reading for a moment, anyone you see could suffer a 
brain injury in the next five minutes, including you. There 
are no genetic markers for brain injury. You canôt prevent 
them with diet or exercise. Even when you protect yourself, 

like when you wear a bicycle helmet, it might not be enough. A 
brain injury can result from clumsiness, a bad decision, or 
simply standing in the wrong place at the wrong time. It might 
even be someone elseôs fault. 
   If such bad luck should befall you or someone you know, what 
might you expect? Whether acquired or traumatic, no two brain 
injuries are exactly alike, but there are many common threads. 
For example, people with brain injuries often experience 
memory issues that go beyond simple forgetfulness such as 
inability to recall words or becoming lost in previously familiar 
places. They may have difficulty getting or staying organized. 
They may exhibit poor impulse control ranging from 
inappropriate outbursts to spending money recklessly. Academic 
activities that once came easily such as math or reading may 
suddenly be difficult. They may experience behavioral changes 
including flights of anger, frustration and depression. They may 
be easily overwhelmed by a task at hand, noise at the office, or 
even family members at a holiday gathering. 
   Imagine what these symptoms could do to a relationship or a 
career. Think of the student who, after banging her head on the 
floor at basketball practice, suddenly cannot concentrate on her 
history final, or the engineer who, after tripping and colliding 
with a desk at work, struggles with math. Try to put yourself in 
the shoes of a wife whose husband, after what seemed like a 
minor fender bender, developed mood swings and budget-
busting compulsive spending habits. 
    Now look up from your reading again. It is entirely possible 
that someone you see may already have a brain injury and be 
struggling with the after-effects. While some brain injury 
survivors have disfiguring scars or other obvious signs of 
impairment, many look no different than before the injury. The 
damage is entirely on the inside. 
   So if you watch the Super Bowl and the referee throws a flag 
for helmet-to-helmet contact, please remember that a head 
colliding with a bathtub, a barstool or a box of books can be just 
as dangerous as two heads colliding in a football game, and 
sometimes worse. If you do bump your head and just donôt feel 
right afterwards, please see a doctor and follow your prescribed 
treatment plan. 
   Above all else, donôt ignore the signs of a brain injury or try to 
tough it out. You only have one brain, and you need to keep it 
working as best you can. 
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2016 Events  

 

 

Keynote: Journeys with the Tank  
(a survivor and caregiverôs view) 

 
TBI & Education: Brain Injury 101 

 
Keynote: State of the Art  
in Brain Injury Treatment 

 
How Brain and Body Are Connected 

 
Caregivers, Survivors and  
Compassion Fatigue 

 
Depression After TBI (Strategies/Tips) 

 
Keynote: Addressing Anger After Brain Injury 

 

Art-assisted Interventions: Addressing Identity 
And Meaning After Brain Injury  

 
Music Therapy and Brain Injury Rehabilitation 

 
Whatôs Good For the Body is Good for the Brain 

 
Keynote: Meditation, Massage, and Yoga: 
Alternatives to Use in Brain Injury Recovery 

 
Accommodations You Didnôt Know  

You Already Had 
 

Rewiring Your Brain 
 

Cognitive Remediation with Use of qEEG in 
Brain Mapping and Training 

 

Living Well with Brain Injury 

Annual Wisconsin Conference on Brain Injury 

Wilderness Resort, Wisconsin Dells, WI 

May 2-3, 2016 

Thank you to our Conference Sponsors:  

PLATINUM SPONORS: 

SILVER SPONSORS: 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

GOLD SPONSORS: 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
BENEFACTOR SPONSORS: 

 
 

 










